SAFELY HOME, FAMILIES FIRST
Regional Service Council Minutes

Region 16 Meeting

Date: 



July 22, 2021
Time:



12:00 Noon CDT
Location of Meeting: 

Microsoft Teams
Meeting Chair:

LOD Shirley Starks
Meeting Secretary:

LaJean Gentry
Call to Order:


12:00 Noon  
Roll Call:


 6 of 11 Voting Members Present
Voting Members Present

Phone Present
Absent with Regret

Absent




Shirley Starks (Proxy for Melanie Flory)





Judge Brett Niemeier

Melanie Reising (Proxy for Nathan Noel)





Judge Joseph Verkamp
Tanner Brooks








Paula Ralph
Lauren Jones (Proxy for Sue Knopf)


 



Dirk Carnahan
Margaret Angel








Melanie Flory


Alyssa DeTalente (Proxy for Trisha Howard)








Others in Attendance                     







Gwen Girten











Debbie Dailey

 
Marissa Curry

Megan Stafford

Danielle Stansfield

Kristine Cordts
Shanna Bickers
Natalie Kassenbrock

Tara Kilps
Bambi Deig
Jennifer Tyra
Christy Borg
Deborah Beddow
Michelle Lemons
Tabatha Provines

Jennifer Ramey

Emma Cross

Donna Culley

Jaclyn Coomer

Welcome





 
Vanderburgh Co. Director Shirley Starks welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Approval of Minutes:



As read  ___X​​​​___

As corrected ____

Minutes of the April 22, 2021, RSC meeting had previously been e-mailed.  Motion was made to approve the Minutes by Melanie Reising, seconded by Margaret Angel. Minutes were approved by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
PMR Results – Deborah Beddow and Michele Lemons:

Debbie is a Quality Services Analyst from the Quality Service Assurance Team. Debbie noted the full PowerPoint for this presentation had been distributed in this morning’s e-mail to everyone along with the Trends and Indicators at a Glance forms.  The review was completed on 5/12 and 5/13/21, and was considered a mini review as there were only 12 cases under review. Debbie noted this is something to keep in mind when looking at the numbers and graphs as there were only 12 cases reviewed and for some sections not all 12 cases were appropriate for all parts of the review and as a result it didn’t take much to skew the numbers since the sample was so small. Data and results for Region 16 were very similar to results seen throughout the other reviews conducted in the state since this began in January of 2021. Region 16 fell right in the middle of the results with a couple of results slightly higher than the rest of the state and possibly a couple that were lower. 
The former review for the state was known as the QSR, Quality Services Review. The PMR replaces that review and incorporates some factors from the federal review within our state review to add those requirements the federal people have when they come in and do their reviews. The hope for having those two go together is that when the feds return to do their review (probably sometime next year) we won’t have as many things to correct because we are already looking at what they are reviewing.
Debbie pulled up a chart showing the DCS Practice Model, which includes principles and skills to effectively implement the agency’s mission, vision and values. The Practice Model Review focuses on the TEAPI skills of Teaming, Engaging, Assessing, Planning, and Intervening. Those five skills are what outcomes are based on. Within those five outcomes there are 20 items that have multiple ​​​questions                   within each item. Items will score as a strength or area needing improvement, and the big overall picture will either be substantially achieved, partially achieved, or not achieved. This review was specifically a mini review; next year Region 16 will have a full review with 34 cases reviewed. 
Demographics: Twelve cases were reviewed. There was an equal number of in-home cases and out-of-home cases, which is not something they have seen in many reviews conducted so far. Cases are pulled randomly based on the demographics of that region. Age groups are 0 to 4, 5 to 13, and 14+. Two IA’s, four in-home CHINS, and six out-of-home CHINS were reviewed. Average length of case opening was 18.5 months. Part of that was because there were four cases open over two years. General Neglect was the reason for most case openings and is something seen across the state.  That was followed by Exposure to Domestic Violence, and there were two Drug-Exposed Newborns. Caregiver Stress Factors: Substance Abuse, Mental Health and Domestic Violence are the top three stress factors across the state. Outcomes and Achievements:  Looking at the graph, blue represents substantially achieved, orange is partially achieved, and the pink is not achieved. Orange for partially achieved is many times referred to as the low-hanging fruit because there may be some very small thing that could be changed to make that substantially achieved. Teaming: 17% substantially achieved, 29% partially achieved, and 58% not achieved. Teaming is working to assemble or coordinate a group of individuals with the intent to come up with ideas or solutions to a common goal. There are three items within Teaming. Engaging: 25% substantially achieved, 42% partially achieved, and 33 not achieved. Item 4 is FCM engagement with the child, Item 5 is FCM Engagement with the parents, and Item 6 is about case planning overall.  Case planning is broken down into each of the roles to determine through the period under review if concerted efforts were made to involve each of those individuals in the case planning.  That doesn’t necessarily have to be the case plan document but should be case planning overall. Assessing looks great and there are a lot of items to that piece of the review.  Item 7 is to prevent removal and again, because we had so many in-home cases and one case that parental rights had already been terminated during the period under review, there were seven cases not applicable for that item. Planning is interesting in that the figures are 33% across. Because of so many in-home cases, there were several cases not applicable. This looks at are we doing and what we need to be doing to move the case along. Intervening numbers are pretty good with partially achieved as the highest. This involves several of those low-hanging fruits that can easily be accomplished to move the numbers to substantially achieved. Item 16 looks at whether DCS made concerted efforts during the period under review to provide interventions that were timely, of sufficient frequency, duration and intensity to produce results, was information from formal and informal supports used, and did those interventions lead to progress to accomplish safe, sustainable case closure. We can have everything positive that DCS needed to do, but when getting to the last question broken out between individuals, and if the parents haven’t done what they needed with those services and interventions to reach that safe, sustainable case closure, that will bring the whole number down and did happen throughout with 16. Item 17 is completely about Legal. There were some legal barriers with covid related issues and TPR paperwork not being filed timely within the 15 out of 22 months. Issues seen in maintaining family connections were more like not looking, especially with the older cases, at maternal/paternal relatives on an ongoing basis and making those concerted efforts. Item 19, Resource Availability, scored at 100%. Region 16 was found to have a lot of thinking outside the box. Even if services were not available locally, they made it happen regardless, using a lot of thinking outside the box, and a lot of looking outside the box to keep the children in the home. That is partly why we saw half of the cases in home and half out of the home. Item 20 had one case that threw that number off because some of the monthly report was very repetitive with not a lot of information, and one case had a referral with not very much information. 
Indicators at a Glance will show trends and correlations because it takes all of the graphs and breaks them down in table form to show those outcomes.  
Shirley thanked Debbie and Michele for attending today’s meeting. Shirley stated one thing about the Practice Model Review process is that the management team members and sometimes case managers, directors, and other divisions of DCS all participate in various regions, so are able to learn from each other and hopefully help each other.  
Program/Committee Reports:

Community Partners – IHBS -- Danielle Standsfield: Danielle recapped referral figures for the last year—Gibson County had 83; Knox County had 107; Pike County had 25; Posey had 20; Vanderburgh County had 568; and Warrick County had 84. That was a yearly total of 887 referrals. The previous year there were 750 Community Partners referrals so here was quite an increase for this year. Danielle stated they are working toward being more intentional in their advertising in Pike, Posey, Gibson and Warrick this year, especially with school getting ready to start. They want to be sure they are reaching out to each individual school to make them aware of services that are available. Danielle stated if any are aware of events happening in the county or back-to-school events to let Danielle know as they would like to be a part of those when able or donate items for an event if needed.
Danielle stated final fiscal figures are not yet available, but they do anticipate being right on target for this fiscal year. This summer has been busier than usual for them. She noted they were ready and prepared however.
Danielle shared a success story of a family referred to Community Partners by DCS. This was a single mother with three daughters who asked for assistance with budgeting, home organization and cleaning, and helping the family obtain a car. When the provider got to the home, home conditions were very hectic. The kitchen and living room were filled with trash and clutter and the bedrooms were chaotic, with clothes, toys, and trash thrown about. The family identified what they wanted the home to look like, and with IHBS help the family was able to set daily goals at first. The family was able to meet those daily goals very quickly and moved on to weekly goals, were very successful with those weekly goals, and then they were set up with monthly goals to obtain. The mother’s overall goal was to have her room become more of an oasis for her where she could go and take a time out if needed. The mother felt she did not deserve such a thing due to choices she had made in her past. The focus of services then shifted to improving mom’s overall self-esteem and encouraging all family members to use daily affirmations individually and as a family. IHBS was able to connect the mom to ongoing mental health services which seemed to be the missing piece for mom. The family was very successful in cleaning up the home and all rooms in the home were very organized by the time of case closure. Overall, the family dynamics improved, and although that wasn’t a concern at the time of the referral, the family itself identified they could treat each other better, and Community Partners was able to help them with that as well. 
Gwen asked if there were any new trends being seen that hadn’t been seen in previous years probably because of Covid. Danielle stated they are getting a lot of housing referrals from families facing eviction, and things beyond include a lot of domestic violence and lack of financial resources referrals. It was noted that there is a spike in domestic violence across the board and it’s maybe always been there, but they are seeing it so much more now. Community Partners referrals have been impacted by that as well. More conversation regarding that will be held with Gwen at a later time. 
Regional Services Coordinator -- Gwen Girten:  There are no new items for vote. An RFI, Request for Information, regarding a reunification service that is similar to the family preservation service that we have right now was posted in the last few months. This would be a per diem based service that would be comprehensive to reunify families. This RFI allowed providers to have input on what that should look like. Gwen does not yet have information for that.
There was a recent update to the standard for Home-Based Casework and as of yesterday the Bachelor’s Level Supervised Visitation was also updated to match the update for Home-Based Casework. The goal was to make sure that they were not eliminating people who had a lot of experience from doing home-based casework. The degree requirement has changed and the counting of every single credit hour if they didn’t have a specific degree was removed. Even individuals with a high school diploma who have very strong, direct experience working with families may be eligible to do home-based casework. Those are already published on the website. Those were also sent out to providers. 
Bi-weekly Friday phone calls with Family Preservation providers continue at noon Central time. The Research and Evaluation Team is still working to set up their upcoming hours for Family Pres providers as well. There is a lot of data being collected and input being required for providers in this evaluation for how we are doing with Family Preservation as we submit it for the Families First Prevention Act. If you are a provider, please make sure that your monthly reports are looking great. Gwen will send out the flyer with five things to see in every monthly report unless you are a BIP provider. Gwen wants to be able to go in and look at a monthly report and be able to tell what is going on with that family having no background knowledge of that case. The report should include details of what’s going on, what you as the providers are doing, the progress, etc., because we do have people coming in who need to know what’s going on with the family without knowing anything else about the case. Courts/judges are reading it, CASA’s are reading it, and Gwen is reading it, so make sure workers are doing great monthly reports, and thank the ones who are already doing that. More data will be coming out about Family Preservation. The providers do have some data that has been introduced in the calls – the removal rate has been good/very low for those cases. That data is available to the public on the Family Preservation site off the DCS site in Family Preservation Notes. 
Regional Finance Manager’s Report – Debbie Dailey:  Debbie reported that June was the last month of state fiscal year 2021. Debbie provided a quick overview of where the region started and how the region ended. Due to Covid and reduction in revenue, the State Budget Agency cut all state agency budgets and DCS budgets, including the administrative budget and service budgets. For service budgets, they used what was spent the previous year and decreased that by 7% as a target for each region.  At year end Region 16 was 3.85% over target, which was actually just a little under 3% less than what was spent last year. Region 16 has seen a decrease in the number of children being served. At the beginning of July last year they were serving 1,344 children, and at the end of June they were serving 1,087 children. That is a 19% decrease in the number of children served in a 12 month period. The state decrease was 12.18%, so the region’s decrease was greater than that of the state overall. Placement costs also decreased by 31% in this region. The state’s overall decrease was 12%. Placement costs have been greatly impacted by the decrease in residential.  Region 16 has done a great job of reducing the number of children in residential care from 34 last July to the current figure of 17 at the end of June. Community based costs have increased across the state. Part of that is due to the impact of Family Preservation, and the fact that visitation costs have increased across the state.
DCS Updates -- Melanie Flory:  Updates were sent with meeting information. 
Shirley asked if there were any questions from providers about things they had been hearing. 

Danielle stated she forgot to mention DCS started the Hotline Helpline in May and their call volume hasn’t really increased since then but they have received one referral from a family selecting that Helpline option and they got that call coming straight to the Community Partners Helpline. They have just had that one referral call, but have had a lot of calls with questions wondering where they should go and who they should contact to make a Hotline call. They have had some calls selecting an incorrect region so have had a few referrals for other Community Partners providers. 
Program Updates/Announcements:
Bambi with Parenting Time Center reported they will have a Wine and Dine. An e-mail with the flyer was sent out to everyone. The date is August 19, 2021, at 5:00 p.m. at DeLeggi’s Banquet Room. At this time they will make aware and show appreciation for the providers that will be attending who provide the care and services for the children in the community with mental health issues. Those providers will be recognized at the dinner. A Save-the-Date will be sent. Tickets can be purchased via the website, Facebook page, or making a phone call to meet at the Parenting Time Center. 

Jennifer Tyra with IV-C stated they have monthly Safe-Sleep training on the third Wednesday of the month at 12:00 noon CDT. Jennifer asked that that be shared with case managers and others. She asked that case managers be reminded that they accept referrals for childcare for families with that need and will help with that. The information was posted in the CHAT. Melanie also asked Jennifer about a flyer that they could send to staff.
Kristine Cordts with Holly’s House shared that they have hired a new full-time forensic interviewer, Kirsten Hettinga. She worked for DCS in Anderson as an assessment worker, and also worked for the Madison County Child Advocacy Center. She is an MSW student doing her practicum, and her time there will allow Holly’s House to expand their hours to 6:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. An announcement will be coming about those expansions in August. They have heard from case managers that that is what they are looking for as well as more access.  In addition, they had talked in April about opening up the center to do more sibling and safety interviews. That allows them to be more successful in offering more services to more families and victims, and are on track to hit about 150% of what they covered in 2019 in terms of volume of interview by the end of the year. Right now, they are at 81.44% of what they did in 2019. They appreciate all of the work everyone does and enjoy working and coordinating together in order to provide services. As they think about the additional services and hours, they will put out more information regarding contacting Kirsten. They still have Shanna Bickers, who spent time at DCS as well, and she has been an interviewer since 2017. Kristine expressed appreciation for having her in their rotation and to help mentor. They also have Jana Jenkins who began interviewing last month, who was trained in April, and then mentored throughout this time period. If you have any questions about interviews, or interview protocols outside of cases, feel free to reach out and reach out to the interviewers regarding cases and scheduling an interview. 
Jennifer Ramey stated in CHAT that Hendricks Behavioral Hospital in Plainfield is currently open and accepting adult patients who need mental health, addictions, or acute crisis stabilization, and she listed the phone number and information for that contact.

New Business
No new business.

Unfinished Business
No unfinished business was noted.

Public Testimony

None noted.
Next Meeting Date, Location and Time:   The next meeting is scheduled for October 21, 2021, at 12:00 noon CDT in person at VU in Ft. Branch, IN.
Shirley thanked everyone for their participation in today’s meeting. Melanie Reising made motion to adjourn; Margaret Angel seconded that motion. The meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote of voting members present.

Signatures:

Secretary ________________________

Chair ______________________

Date______________________


Date _______________________

Approved: _______________(Secretary’s initials)
Date: _______________________
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	1. Motion to approve Minutes from the April, 2021, RSC Meeting         
	 None
	    Adopted   
	Motion by Melanie Reising
Seconded by Margaret Angel
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.



	2. Motion to adjourn the meeting of July 22, 2021
  
	None  
	  Adopted
	Motion by Melanie Reising
Seconded by Margaret Angel  
Unanimous vote of all voting members present.
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